
Town of Antigo 
Annual Town Meeting 

April 12, 2012 
 
 

 The Annual Town Meeting was called to order on April 12, 2012 at 7:30 p.m. by 
Chairperson Rick Parilek.  Seven town residents and one nonresident were in attendance.   
 Rick introduced the current elected officials attending including Supervisor Jon 
Petroskey, Supervisor Wayne Schroeder, Clerk Rosemary Servi and Constable Daryl 
Rasmussen.   
 The clerk read the minutes of the prior year’s meeting.  A motion to approve the 
minutes was made by Daryl Rasmussen and seconded by Gene Matuszewski.  A show of 
hands vote was taken.  There were seven in favor.  No one opposed.  Motion carried. 
 The Town’s 2011 Annual Financial Report was reviewed.  Pete Pennington 
motioned to accept the financial report as presented.  Gene Matuszewski seconded.  A 
show of hands vote was taken.  There were seven in favor.  No one opposed.  Motion 
carried. 
 Rick stated that the town is one-third done with updating to the state’s new road 
sign reflectivity standards.  The Board will be doing another one-third this year. 
 The town is using the state’s TRIP program to finish the blacktopping of Pioneer 
Road this summer.  The town will receive $10,343 from the state. 
 The town will be receiving a recycling grant of $5,048 this year. 
 Daryl Rasmussen gave the fire department report and stated that the new fire 
truck is ready to go. 
 Jon Petroskey, Fire Chief for the City of Antigo, gave the ambulance report.  
They had over 1800 calls in 2011.   The number of ambulance transfers continues to 
increase and is where most of the fire department’s revenue is generated from. 
 The City of Antigo had an engineer do a water shed study for $35,000 in the 8th 
Avenue area.  Since the town has a water problem in that area and there is a current water 
shed study to work with, the town is having Tim Rusch look into what would be 
recommended for flood protection in that area.   
 The Wisconsin Towns Association has recommended not donating money to the 
little league teams.  They said the town cannot legitimately give money to any private or 
nonprofit organization.  The town has very limited authority to donate when it is to attract 
industry or something the whole town participates in. 
 A motion to set next year’s annual meeting on Thursday, April 18, 2013 at 7:30 
p.m. was made by Daryl Rasmussen and seconded by Gene Matuszewski.  A show of 
hands vote was taken.  There were seven in favor.  No one opposed.  Motion carried. 
 Being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn at 8 p.m. by Daryl 
Rasmussen.  Gene Matuszewski seconded.  A show of hands vote was taken.  There were 
seven in favor.  No one opposed.  Motion carried. 
 
 
 
      Rosemary Servi, Clerk 
 


